Executive Committee

Meeting Minutes
April 20, 2016
Appoquinimink State Service Center, Middletown, De.

9:45 a.m. – 10:45 a.m.
Members Present:  Barbara Monaghan, Chair, Rick Kosmalski, Terri Hancharick, Steve Slotkin (via telephone).
Members Absent:  Brian Hartman

Guests: Bill Monaghan
I. Call to Order – The meeting was Called to Order at 9:45 a.m.
II. Approval of Minutes – The Minutes from the 12/9/15 meeting were approved as submitted.
III. Approval of Agenda – The Agenda was approved as submitted.
IV. Chair’s Report – Barbara Monaghan presented on the Public Policy Seminar that she recently attended in Washington, D.C.  She and Bill provided testimony at each of the workshops/presentations and provided great information to our 3 Congressional representatives on issues related to disability when we visited them on the Hill.  Senator Carper and Senator Coons each took time to take pictures with our delegation and all of our Congressional representatives scheduled their staff time to meet with us to discuss our important issues.  We talked with them about the Disability Integration Act, Sub-Minimum Wages, Social Security, the Macy Cogswell Act, the Mental Health Crisis Act, the connection of Down Syndrome and Alzheimers, and community living supports for people with disabilities.
V. Staff Report – Pat provided information on the following.
· NACDD has sent us the DD Council Final Rule Crosswalk of 1997 Rule to 2015 Final Rule Implementing the DD Act of 2000.  The document has been sent to the Council Members and copies were provided at the meeting.

· Two Members who were serving as Chairs of Committees have resigned, both for medical reasons.  This leaves vacancies of Chair of the Adult Issues Committee and the Children and Families Committee.  Barbara Monaghan offered to take the role of Chair of the CF Committee and Terri Hancharick offered to Chair the AI Committee until our annual elections in September.

· The NACDD national conference/TA Institute will be held in Washington, D.C. from July 5 – 8.  Kristin will be attending as staff and a few Members have let us know that they would like to attend, as well.
· The Reinventing Quality Conference is in Baltimore from July 31 – August 4.  Pat will attend with Members who have notified us that they want to attend.

· EPIC is now accepting clients and a notice has been shared with the DDC.

· We have received notice that the DMMA has submitted a revised HCBS Transition Plan to CMS for review of Compliance.  CMS has recently issued a new Q/A document on this topic and copies were shared with the Committee.

· The Delaware Division of Services for Ageing and Adults with Physical Disabilities has sent out notice of Public Hearings concerning their State Plan on Aging.  This notice was sent to the DDC Members.

· Pat shared information on the recently released National Center on Disability and Journalism Disability Style Guide.  The DDC has discussed the use of archaic and offensive descriptors of people with disabilities in the media and how we might inform the media outlets about our concerns.  This new Guide intends to help with this concern.

· At the Public Policy Seminar we heard a variety of informative people and panels of people.  Those attending thought it might be beneficial for us to bring some of these presenters to Delaware for a future event.
VI. Financial Report/FAC Committee Report – The report was provided as updated with the approved grant amount from ACL.  There were no questions about the report.  A motion was made to approve an increase of $2,500 for the LIFE Conference for 2017.  A second was made by Rick and all approved this increase for this conference.
VII. Current Business

1. Self-Advocacy Organization – Update – Bill and Barbara gave a report on the Self Advocacy Conference on April 16th.  About 40 people attended at Dover Downs.  The presentations were well done and received well by the attendees.  There needs to be a conversation soon about the future of Delaware People First and the work that they may do going forward.  An increase of Membership is a priority.  In discussing ideas for next year’s conference, Rick offered to help out and possibly present.
2. DDC State Plan/Strategic Planning – The collaborative Retreat for the DDC, GACEC, and SCPD was held on April 7th at the Duncan Center.  The purpose of this event was to begin to draft Goals/objects/strategies based on the research/date sources that we have reviewed over the past year, the input from the public input events that we have held over the past year, and from the experiences of the attendees.  Karen Bell facilitated the event for us.  Attorney General Matt Denn provided a welcome for the attendees and each of the Chairs from the 3 Councils also welcomed them.  We had a panel of presenters to discuss health, recreation, the arts, and community inclusion opportunities.  The attendees spent the day drafting and Karen will put the results of this work in a document for the planned April 29th ½ day Retreat for the DDC.  GACEC and SCPD will take the information and decide how they will go forward.
3. Supported Decision-Making – A Summit on Supported Decision-Making was held on April 15th with presentation by Jonathan Martinis, Samantha Crane, Tina Campanella, and Mrs. Susie King.  We debuted our video on this subject that we will use for educational purposes.  This effort is with a grant from Quality Trust for Individuals with Disabilities and in collaboration with the Office of the Public Guardian, the DLP, GACEC, SCPD, DDDS, DSAAPD, DSAMH, ADAPT, Nemours Healthcare, and people with disabilities and family members.  This grant expires at the end of June and we intend to provide a final report to Quality Trust of our activities by the end of May.
4. Legislative Update – Pat reminded the Committee of the bills that had been summarized by Brian Hartman at the March DDC meeting and, in addition, S.B. #230 has been introduced which has to do with Supported Decision-Making.
VIII. New Business
1. Public Policy Seminar – A summary was provided above by the Chair.
2. NACDD Conference/TA Institute – An announcement was made by Pat during her report.
3. Reinventing Quality – An announcement was made by Pat in her report.
4. LIFE Conference – Brian Hartman had requested that Pat bring to the Committee a request to increase the amount that the Council currently provides to support the LIFE Conference.  Council currently supports the Conference in the amount of $8,000.  The request is for an increase to that amount by an addition of $2500.  Terri made a motion to increase the amount for the LIFE Conference by $2500, Rick seconded and all approved.
IX. Adjournment – The meeting adjourned by 10:45 a.m.
